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2010 Family Unification Program Application Narrative 
 
The El Dorado County Public Housing Authority (PHA) is applying for funding for up to 
25 Family Unification Program vouchers to assist families and youth aged 18 to 21 who 
have exited foster care and lack adequate housing.  The PHA currently administers 374 
vouchers, including 50 previously awarded Family Unification Program (FUP) vouchers 
that are currently fully utilized by eligible households.  The Housing Authority receives 
referrals from the Public Child Welfare Agency (PCWA) on a continual and regular basis 
for families who are separated or are at risk of separation due to a lack of adequate 
housing. 
 
There continues to be little or no help for families facing eviction because of an inability 
to pay rent. Many of these families are in jeopardy of being separated due to lack of 
housing.  A one-time emergency housing assistance program is provided through the 
Department of Human Services for families eligible for Temporary Assistance to Needy 
Families (TANF).  Additional assistance is available through local faith-based and 
community-based organizations.  However, these options cannot meet the needs of many 
of the families and youth seeking assistance. 
 
The El Dorado County Department of Human Services has provided homeless assistance 
to approximately 35 families at risk in 2009.  During that same time frame 16 families 
were denied assistance because they did not meet the eligibility criteria for the TANF 
once-in-a-lifetime homeless assistance program. El Dorado County has an average of 5 -
10 families on the FUP waiting list at any particular time. In 2009, 53 youth aged 16 or 
older were emancipated from foster care in El Dorado County.  These and other local 
former foster care youth are potentially eligible for housing assistance through the 
expanded eligibility criteria for the Family Unification Program. 
 
Should a new increment of up to 25 Family Unification Vouchers be awarded to the PHA 
under the 2010 NOFA, assistance will be provided to eligible families and youth. The 
program will continue to be administered per the HCV Program regulations and as the 
vouchers become available for re-use they will be provided to the next available, 
qualified family or youth from the waiting list. 
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